President's Message

This has been quite a year!!! Thanks go to all of our Board members who put so much of their heart and soul into making it successful. I have missed working with all of you these past few weeks and will definitely miss those who are leaving the Board. At this month's meeting we need to really focus on how we will be able to conduct our Annual meeting. State LWV is not going to conduct any business but just have reports from chairs of each committee. They will send ballots along with Annual meeting materials, but will not review any of them in the meeting. From my experience in attending state Annual Meetings, there is much less discussion than at local meetings. Because of that, Irene and I believe that we should conduct our meeting as an actual business meeting. I attended a webinar put on by LWV regarding how to conduct virtual meetings so I know it is doable. There are some points of etiquette that we will have to explain and some variations to our usual agenda. We will also have to indicate in the minutes the platform we have used and any other changes we had to make in order to conduct this meeting. Knowing the group of women we have working on it, we can get it done. Again, I can't thank you all enough for your hard work that made this an exceptionally successful year.